
ATTACHMENT II 

 

OHHA Tentative Terms 
 

Staff has outlined agreement terms with the OHHA Board for maintenance of all public roads within 
the OHHA boundary.  Agreement terms for roadway maintenance consist of the following main 
points: 
 
 The roadways require full depth reconstruction.  This reconstruction effort, including 
design, legal and financial consultants, City inspection, survey and administration staff costs and 
roadway reconstruction, is estimated to cost $5 million to $6 million. 
 
 City will provide the initial funding for improvements from the Capital Improvement 
Program over a period of five to six years. The City will improve one or two streets each year.  The 
OHHA Board will set construction priorities.  They have selected Cotati and Tribune as the streets 
to be reconstructed during the first year of this program. 
 
 OHHA property owners will reimburse the City for 50% of the cost incurred to reconstruct 
each road within the OHHA neighborhood.   
 

OHHA property owners will approve a financing mechanism that guarantees this 
reimbursement over a 20-year period. There are approximately 296 parcels within the OHHA 
boundary.  Each parcel may be assessed between $400 to $600 per year for the improvements. 

 
 The roadway improvements are intended to include pavement reconstruction only.  Very 
minor improvements to eliminate roadway water ponding may also be included. 
 
 The roadway improvements will not include curb and gutter, rolled curbs, storm drain 
inlets, street lighting or sidewalks. 
 
 The roadway improvements will follow the existing roadway footprint.  The intent is to 
construct a 20-foot wide one-way street and a 24-foot wide two-way street, unless existing 
obstructions prevent this from being implemented.  In the case of obstructions, the roadway will be 
narrowed. 
 
 The City will only improve roadways that are 100% public right-of-way.  The City’s 
surveyor will identify street sections that are currently private property.  The City’s surveyor will 
create a plat/legal description for these roadway segments.  Property owners will cause these 
roadway segments to be dedicated to the City as public right-of-way.  
 
 All existing deferred improvement agreements will be voided upon OHHA property owner’s 
approval of a financing mechanism. 
 
 The City will not begin any work, except development of an Engineer’s Report for the 
proposed financing mechanism, until financing is approved by the OHHA property owners.  The 
Engineer’s Report will include a rough estimate of anticipated costs only with appropriate 
contingencies.  
 
 The OHHA Board is responsible for all communications necessary to convince property 
owners to approve the financing mechanism and to dedicate private street areas for public right-of-
way. 
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 When construction is complete, the City will perform future maintenance of the roadways 
with available City funds as is possible as part of the City Pavement Rehabilitation Program. 
 


